Professional Cross Country Club of Tasmania Inc.
2018 Annual General Meeting
Opening:

The AGM of the PCCCT Inc was opened at 7:15 pm on Tuesday 4th December, 2018 at the Ulverstone Surf Lifesaving Club by Chairman Barry Ling (President).
Present:  
Barry Ling, Gerard Leary, Rod Viney, Dallas van Rooyen, Ellen Elphinstone, Nick Young, Mark Saint-John, Ken Williams, Kelly Baxter, Malcolm Nutting, Sven Mason, Karina Mason, Maggie Prestcott, Darlene Jacques, Eric Hughes, Peter Snare, Kim Steven, Rick Ferguson, Pat McMahon, Shane Hanson, Russell Horton
Apologies:

Lyn Saint-John, Dale and Sally Atkinson, Dale Lancaster, Keegan Powell, Bryan Tuit, Paul Birch
Approval of Minutes:

The Minutes of the previous meeting distributed and approved.
Moved:  Mark Saint-John


Seconded:   Darlene Jacques Carried
Business Arising from Minutes:

· The constitution was amended as per the motion.
· The Gunns Plains race started and finished at Wings’ Wildlife Park.
· Nominated time courses: each was considered for safety and changed where appropriate.

· By-laws: work has started on this
President’s Report:

Barry delivered his report and moved its acceptance. Seconded: Eric Hughes Carried
Auditor’s Report:

Treasurer Gerard Leary tabled the Auditor’s Report for 2017/2018. It showed a loss of $2 680, principally due to a reduction in full registrations and average race entries. We also have to pay $4- per week ($2 080 annually) to garage the van. He recommended that the new committee looks at cheaper options for housing the van. Altogether, registration, insurance and housing is around $4 000. 

Further, he recommended that, while keeping race entries the same, registration increase to $50 for 2019. It has been $40 for quite some time. With the same number of registrations next year (167) this would raise an extra $1 670.

There was discussion on whether both sashes and trophies were necessary for all races and whether this might be where some money could be saved. The general feeling was that both are needed but trophies can be much smaller cheaper or even replaced with medallions. It was also suggested (Ellen Elphinstone) that we could cut back on morning tea/lunch costs and this was generally agreed.
It was moved the report be accepted, that full registration be raised to $50 with other registrations and entry fees remaining at 2018 levels.

Moved:   
Gerard Leary

Seconded:  Kim Steven
Carried
Election of Office Bearers:

Patron: 
John McGuire
Nominated: Rod Viney    Seconded: Ellen Elphinstone
John McGuire duly elected.

President: 

Barry Ling

Nominated: Mark Saint-John Seconded: Ellen Elphinstone
Barry Ling duly elected.

Vice Presidents: 

Malcolm Nutting

Nominated: Rod Viney    Seconded: Ellen Elphinstone
Malcolm Nutting duly elected.

Mark Saint-John

Nominated: Barry Ling  Seconded: Gerard Leary
Mark Saint-John duly elected.

Treasurer: 

Gerard Leary

Nominated: Mark Saint-John  Seconded: Dallas van Rooyen
Gerard Leary duly elected.

Secretary: 

Rod Viney

Nominated: Dallas van Rooyen Seconded: Nick Young
Rod Viney duly elected.

Handicapper: 

Pat McMahon
Nominated: Kim Steven    Seconded: Peter Snare
Pat McMahon duly elected.

Publicity Officer: 

Rod Viney

Nominated: Dallas van Rooyen Seconded: Nick Young
Rod Viney duly elected.

Committee: 

Ellen Elphinstone
Nominated: Mark Saint-John    Seconded: Barry Ling
Ellen Elphinstone
duly elected.

Darlene Jacques
Nominated: Rod Viney Seconded: Ellen Elphinstone
Darlene Jacques duly elected.

Kelly Baxter
Nominated: Darlene Jacques Seconded: Kim Steven
Kelly Baxter duly elected.

Russell Horton, Dale Atkinson and Dallas van Rooyen continue on the committee for a further year. 
Auditor: 

Rendell Ridge

Nominated: Gerard Leary    Seconded: Darlene Jacques
Rendell Ridge duly elected.

General Business:

· Mark Saint-John gave a brief report on the Review/Strategic Plan. The committee is making good progress. It will be available for comment early next year.
· Pat McMahon asked if the Club has ever had sealed handicaps. Yes, quite a few years ago now. Generally they weren’t popular as winners like to cross the line first. Kim Steven asked if we could have a salad handicap for the marathon. The feeling was that that would be worth considering. This led to general discussion about the marathon. Nick Young suggested it could be marketed as The Ulverstone Marathon or Cradle Coast Marathon and promote it widely outside the club. The timing will need to be considered as the Ross Marathon is now in April.
· Eric Hughes asked if the Club would consider a walking category. Entrants would start 15 minutes before main race, and course would be about 5km. Entry would be paid and it would be considered a “start”. There was little support but the Committee will look at it.
· Rick Ferguson said he was still prepared to discuss with the Committee his Feature Race win but was advised that it was not necessary. He briefly explained his reasons for his improvement.
First Committee  Meeting:

6:30 pm, Monday December 10th, 2018 
Meeting Closed:

Meeting was closed at 8:27 pm
